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LYBS Board Meeting Minutes

26MAY2011
8:00pm
Littleton Police Department CR
Board Members present at the meeting were: 

John Davis
Chuck Decoste
Tyler Gray

Tom Furlong
Ron Cochran
Larry Frisoli

Ed McCarthy
Brook Moore
Paul McGregor

Gary Wilson


Board members not present:

Bernie Lane
Rob Warner
Tom Morey
Coordinators/Volunteers/Guests present:

Trina Miller
Jimmy Scaramucci
Fran Richard
Bill Sager
Ivan Pagacik
Dave Collari

Peter Barbella

Brook called the meeting to order at 8:30pm.
· Roll Call (attendance)/Visitors
· Review of Minutes from Last Meeting – John Davis
· Paul MacGregor motioned to approve the minutes from May 5th minutes; Tom Furlong seconded and was fully approved by the board.
· Registration – Fran Richard
· Numbers were distributed and reviewed.  Spring numbers are down 3%.  Babe Ruth Summer Baseball is locked.  Next meeting will be an update on rest of summer leagues.
· Treasurer’s Report – Tom Furlong
· Approximately $29,000 is in the Park and Rec account.  Uniforms and equipment still needs to be paid for; bills for umpire has been submitted.  Paid for Eagle scout project ($456); In the Batters Box ($600); Sponsor money is still coming in (approx ½ in); approximately $27,000 in the Booster account.  Reimbursement for late fees, umpire fee, Spinners, Calendar raffle ect has not been received yet.
· Taxes have been filed.  Still waiting to hear back from previous years.
· Concession – Trina Miller
· Master schedule has been posted at Ken White and on the Rookie Team pages website.
· Weekly reminders are sent out by Trina.
· Reminder that the home team needs to call Dinapoli’s if there is a rain-out.
· Cancel notification would also include reminder to cancel pizza.
· Income is down a bit from last year so we haven’t broken even yet.  Could be weather-related.
· Can Day – Ed McCarthy/Tom Furlong
· $2300 in cash plus change.  Probably about $500 - $700 short from previous year.  Next year we need to get started earlier to avoid empty posts.  A couple of conflicts were noted.
· Spinners Update – Tom Furlong/John Davis
· 330 out of 550 sold.  Will open back up for sale; extend to June 1st.  Email to be blasted this weekend.  Tickets will be distributed to coaches by June 3rd.  Gary Lacroix will post a reminder to the league website that tickets are still available which will result in an email blast.
· In previous years the league has given tickets to league benefactors.  Brook to contact Rodi for more guidance.
· Field of Dreams – Rookie players (BB and SB) will hit a ball off a tee and run the bases.  Kids need to show up 90 minutes before the start of the game.  Gary L to provide information to league coordinators (Tom Morey and Ron Cochran).
· Spinners Buddies – nine LYBS players (chosen from 12U BB and SB) will be selected to stand with a Spinners player during pre-game and National Anthem.  Players will be chosen by league coordinators based on pre-determined criteria.  Gary L to provide information to league coordinators (Ed McCarthy and Bernie Lane).
· Calendar Raffle – Tom Furlong
· Calendars have been distributed.
· Coaches collect and bring to Tom Furlong.  Collections will be due on Saturday June 4th and drawings will be retro to June 1st.  Tom F. will post an update to the league website which will result in an email blast to league members.
· Memorial Day Parade

· Email has been sent out.
· Meet at Donelan’s.  Teams can bring candy but coaches need to monitor how the players throw.
· Summer Baseball

· Jimmy Scaramucci will coordinate/coach Majors
· Larry Frisoli will coordinate/coach Minors
· Coordinators need to open registration (with Jen B./Fran R.)
· Tourney Baseball Coach Selection – Ian P
· 9U – Randy Fisher; since he resides in Ayer his team will not be eligible for Cal Ripken tourneys will be Invitationals only.  Stated opinion was 9Us shouldn’t be involved in Cal Ripken.
· 11U – Paul MacGregor
· 12U – Paul Burazynski
· 10U – Dave Collari and Peter Barbella have requested to be coach.  Both were invited and were in front of the board for discussion.  Ivan P. read attributes for the board to consider.  Each took a turn presenting their case.
· Peter Barbella – played in Littleton growing including HS and men’s leagues; coach in T-Ball through Minors as well as softball.  Tries to focus on fun, mechanics including attending coach’s clinics in the past.  Has not had a chance to see other 10U games this year.
· Dave Collari – Coached 9U last year; originally wasn’t going to coach until he heard from parents that they would prefer he coach.  Knows the other coaches and umps very well from other communities.  Coached at all levels as head coach including other sports.  He has been asked to coach in other sports.  Focuses on positivity and confidence-building.  Has been to all 10U games except for Peter’s team.
· Both candidates left the room for further discussion and vote.  Board voted in favor of Dave Collari.  Dave accepted.  Dave indicated an extreme willingness to work with Peter as his assistant.  This will help Peter gain more experience as a tourney coach.
· Summer Softball
· Tabled to next meeting.  Bill Sager suggested the email should be clearer regarding what “wait list” means.  SB coordinators to consider working with Jen Barlow and Fran Richard in order to clarify the wording.
· Summer Rookie League – Ron Cochran and Shawn Abetz

· This would be a pick-up session and not an LYBS sanctioned event.
· Equipment (pitching machine, ect) will not be available.
· Start around 3rd week or June.
· Ron and Shawn will coordinate this together.
· League Coordinators

· TBall – Tyler Gray; will just have game and not practice on June 11th due to conflict with Soccer World Cup.  Equipment was covered in mud so clearly someone has been using TBall equipment.
· Baseball Rookie – Not present.
· Baseball Minors – Larry Frisoli; are intentional walks allowed?  Its not in the rules.  One coach from another community wanted to do this in a game but was talked out it.  This is part of the MAC league so this needs to be addressed at the league.
· Majors 60 – Ed McCarthy; need to finish jackets this week.  There is a rule dispute with GR/Dunstable.  It was a tie after 6 with 20 minutes to play.  Other team didn’t want to continue because he was out of pitchers.  The umpire wouldn’t enforce the rule (a forfeit).  It officially ended in a tie but Ivan P. will discuss with GR/Dunstable president.
· Majors 70 – Paul Macgregor; no issue
· Babe Ruth – Gary Wilson; summer league is now closed.  A fee will be enforced.  Issue with field use.  AAU tourney was going on his field and needed a different field.  AAU can book fields well in advance.  Going forward Babe Ruth coordinator will need to book every Saturday and then cancel once schedule is known.
· Rookie SB – Ron Cochran; no issues; Is there a fence drag at Ken White for raking?  There should be one.  Tom F. will look.
· Minor SB – not present
· Major SB – not present
· Senior SB – not present
· Coaches Clinic – Tom Furlong

· Six were present for the first night and 10 or so for the second night.
· Feedback was clinic leader basically gave the same information as last year and didn’t provide a lot of drills for specific skills.
· Possible will only go to two nights focusing on younger/newer coaches.
· Umpire Notifications for Rain Outs
· Head coach of the home team is responsible for contacting the umpire.  If HC does not contact then he/she is responsible for paying umpire.
· Home HC should contact umpire once game is re-scheduled.  May need to go to Umpire Coordinator for assignment.
· End of Season Evaluations – Paul MacGregor
· Minors and Majors need to get this going prior to the end of the season.
· Coordinators should be sending out to coaches.
· Jamboree – Mike Gearty (not present); Stephen Gentile represented
· Only 4 volunteers (5 with Mike) at the meeting.

· Another meeting is scheduled on June 14th at 8pm at the LPD CR.
· Silent Auction – wasn’t done last year but Stephen Gentile asked if the board should re-consider.  Each team will be responsible for a basket/gift card, ect.  Brook will reach out to Mike.
· 50/50 raffle?  Brook will discuss with Mike.
· Trophies – Discussion regarding cut-off for trophies.  Will include up to Minors (softball and baseball).  Mike G. to communicate to Chuck Decoste.
· AOB
· Constitution – Tabled
· Coordinator/Coach Orientation and Recruitment
· Board members should recruit at games.
· Coaches recruit at games.

· Some of the volunteer positions need to be brought under one position.
· CORI process and other coordinator/coach responsibilities need to be fully explained in an orientation meeting (including hand-outs).
· Tees
· A request was made to place a couple of batting tees at Jet Field for softball practice.
· Next meeting – 15JUNE2011; 8pm @ LPD CR (John Davis to reserve room)
· Meeting adjourned – 10:50 pm
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